Help end the Death Penalty in Kansas: Join other faith communities by raising your voice in an effort to repeal the death penalty in Kansas. The death penalty does not deter crime, it unfairly prosecutes criminals differently, and it costs more than life in prison. Learn more and write a letter to your legislators by stopping by the display in the library or on the bulletin board. Contact Pastor Rosie or the Kansas Coalition Against the Death Penalty at <www.ksabolition.org> for more information.
Recycling is now available in our church kitchen! Items used when preparing meals (such as tin cans, aluminum, glass jars and some plastics) can be rinsed and placed in the green bin under the east counter. A more detailed list of items that can and can’t be recycled has been attached to the bin. Thank You!
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Thank You …

I want to thank the Church for the card, book, balloon and other items to make my room cheery during my recent stay at the hospital.  I thank you also for your thoughts and prayers.

–Thurman for Bernard Entz
Pray This Week for…

• Martha Wedel, unable to worship with us regularly; she’s struggled with several bouts of flu this winter as well.

• …thanksgiving for the ministry of Gilberto Flores, Associate Western District Conference Minister in Texas, who will finish handing off his work to Howard Garver this month. Pray for a smooth transition.
• Mennonite Mission Network partners, Akiko Aratani and Ray Epp, who serve as directors of Menno Village, a sustainable agriculture initiative in Japan. Pray that more people will join this farming community, and pray for healing for their son, Kazu, who has been hospitalized with Crohn’s disease.
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February 1, 2015
Sunday School at 9:45 a.m.
Worship at 10:45 a.m.

Gathering Song
“All creatures of our God” (vss. 1,2,4,7)
HWB #48
Welcome, Introductions, Announcements


Prelude



Call to Worship
Adapted from The Minister’s Annual Manual 2012

Leader: We gather to worship God who alone can heal us and make us whole.

People: Open our hearts that you may transform our lives with your healing touch.

L:
We gather to worship God who alone speaks the word that calls forth life.

P:
Open our minds that you may transform us with your authoritative Word.

L:
We gather to worship God in spirit and in truth.

P:
Open our spirits that you may transform us by your powerful Spirit.
Children’s Time

Deanna Entz
Old Testament Reading

Deuteronomy 18:15-20
Hymn
“The church of Christ in every age”
HWB #403
New Testament Reading

Mark 1:21-28
Sermon
“Where have all the prophets gone?”
Ray Reimer
Response Hymn
“God of grace and God of glory”
HWB #366
Offering
Local Fund

Offertory


Sharing Celebrations and Concerns

Prayer

Rosie Epp
Sending Song
“Lord, speak to me” (vss. 1,2,5,6)
HWB #499
Benediction and Postlude

Reynold and Deanna Entz, Greeters and Worship Leaders
Margaret Brewer, Song Leader
Karen Andres, Piano/Organ
Ray Reimer and Rosie Epp, Co-Pastors
(316) 799-1200
Last Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Worship attendance (including 1 visitor):
79
Offering: Mennonite Central Committee - Sale Expenses
$ 1,138
This Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Brief Congregational Meeting re A/V proposal
11:45 a.m., Today
Deacons meet
7 p.m., Tue.

Wed. evening programming
6-9 p.m., Wed.

Full Choir practices; also M + F ensembles
8 p.m., Wed.
Meal /dessert preparation: Becky / Becky
This Wed.

Greeters: David and Karen Andres
Next Sun.
Musicians: Josh / Youth / Edna / Choir
Next Sun.
Offering: Mennonite College(s) (donor specification)
Next Sun.
Calendar of Upcoming Zion Events

Spiritual Life Board meal / meeting
Noon, Feb. 8

Governing Council meets
7 p.m., Feb. 9

Zion work night @ Et Cetera Shop
5–8 p.m., Feb. 12

MCC Sale fundraiser meal @ D’Veers
12:30 p.m., Feb. 15

Wheat State Manor Vespers; Conf. Rm. class leads
5 p.m., Feb. 15

Ash Wednesday worship service
7 p.m., Feb. 18

Outreach Board meets
6 p.m., Feb. 25

Ewuare Osayande speaks during SS hour
9:45 a.m., Mar. 1
Fellowship Meals for Kansas Mennonite Relief Sale
Mar. 1, 8
Zion serves at Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter
Mar. 5, 7, 9

Scrapbooking Retreat 1 @ Camp Mennoscah
Mar. 6-8

RAMA sponsors food packaging event @ RHS
Mar. 7

Women in Mission Comforter Blitz, @ Journey@Yoder
Mar. 9-10

Other Events and Announcements

Pastors Ray and Rosie’s Schedules: One of them is at the church office most weekday mornings by 9 a.m., Ray on Mon., Thur., and Fri., Rosie on Tue. and Wed. (she’s at IRC on Mon. and Thur.). They’ll join the Youth Group this evening for a Superbowl party, and Ray will visit with a Mennonite Mission Network representative Thur. morning.
The Governing Council is calling for a brief special Congregational Meeting following worship on Sun., Feb. 1, to discuss the next steps in our audio-visual project; please review the update handout prior to that meeting. 

Centering Prayer will meet every Mon. from noon-1 p.m. starting Feb. 2 in Agape Center in Richert House on the Bethel College campus. All are welcome. For more info, contact Karen Andres, davidkaren@powwwer.net.
StoryTime at the Western District Conference Resource Library resumes on Wed., Feb. 4 at 10 a.m. Join in the fun and stories with Alisha Baughman. Call (316) 283-6300 to sign up your preschooler or for more info. 
Kauffman Museum First-Saturday Bird Walk: meet on Sat., Feb. 7 at 8:30 a.m. in the museum parking lot for a 1 to 1.5-hour walk on Sand Creek Trail with experienced birder Gregg Friesen.
The Mennonite Agri-Urban Banquet and annual meeting will be held Sat., Feb. 7, at 6 p.m. at Eden Menn. Ch.  Everyone involved or interested in the Agri-Urban program is invited. No signup is required.
Everence Financial will present an informational seminar, Retiring soon? Make sense of your Medicare and Social Security choices at 4 and 7 p.m. on three upcoming Mondays: Feb. 9, Mar. 9 and Apr. 13. Robert Wall provide instructions on how to enroll, explain your options if you continue to work and answer related questions. The seminars will take place at Everence Financial, 371 N. Old Highway 81, Hesston. RSVP to darlene.buller@everence.com or (877) 467-7294 or (620) 327-4043.
Camp Mennoscah will be recruiting for summer staff, counselors, and volunteers at Bethel College on Wed., Feb. 11. We
’re typically around from mid-morning to early afternoon. Stop by, say “Hi,” drop off your summer staff application!
The Anabaptist Vision and Discipleship Series (AVDS) conference is Feb. 13-15 at Hesston College, “Overcoming Evil: Ordinary People Making a Difference.” Keynote speaker Father John Dear will lead participants to understand Biblical foundations for justice and the peace of Jesus to overcome the evil common to us all. For more info or to register, call (620) 327-8109.

Valentine’s Day Volunteering: Folks who love Camp Mennoscah are invited to show their love of camp in a tangible way on Feb. 14. The day of fun will begin around 9 a.m. and run through the afternoon. We’ll feed volunteers lunch and offer you a camp tee shirt. Let us know you are coming (office@campmennoscah.org or 620-297-3290) so we can let you know if there are any changes.
Everyone is invited to a Kansas Mennonite Relief Sale fundraising dinner at d’Veers in Elbing on Sun., Feb. 15 at 12:30 p.m. Guest speaker will be Charissa Zehr, Legislative Associate for International Affairs at the Mennonite Central Committee U.S. Washington Office. She will address MCC work in Haiti and legislative advocacy. The meal will be on a Haitian theme; to help with meal plans, please sign up on the bulletin board. Donations at the event will support this year’s Kansas Mennonite Relief Sale.
Ted and Company will be in Wichita, KS on Sun., Feb. 15 at 3 p.m. at the University Friends Ch. (1840 W. University Ave., Wichita) performing “Peace, Pies and Prophets,” including a live pie auction as a fundraiser for Christian Peacemaker Teams and Wichita Food Bank’s program, Food 4 Kids. For more info contact (316) 263-0274 or alan.stucky@gmail.com, or see bulletin board.
The Offender/Victim Ministries Annual Dinner and Meeting will be held Mon., Feb. 15 at 6:30 p.m. at the Meridian Center (1420 E Broadway Court, Newton); the cost for the meal is $11/person. Please RSVP to (316) 283-2038 or ovm.ks@sbcglobal.net by noon on Feb. 9 if you plan to attend.
Verenike Supper at First Menn. Ch. (427 W 4th St, Halstead) on Sat., Feb. 21 from 5-7 p.m. Menu noted on bulletin board. Cost by donation; proceeds go to church missions.

Learn with MCC! Everyone is invited to a special Mennonite Central Committee event on Sat., Feb. 28 at 9 a.m. at Bethel’s Fine Arts Center. MCC Central States and U.S. program staff will provide resources and a time of mutual learning on the topics of: immigration, sexualized and gender based violence, Doctrine of Discovery and Indigenous people and militarization within the U.S.  Lunch at Mojo's Coffee Shop will follow the seminars. If you plan to attend, please email tinaschrag@mcc.org or call (316) 283-2720.

Ewuare Osayande, Anti-Oppression Coordinator for Mennonite Central Committee U.S., will be at Zion on Sun., Mar. 1, speaking with those interested during the SS hour on white privilege, colonialism and relations with indigenous communities; he will also offer a brief report about MCC’s commitment to these topics during worship.

Fellowship Meals to support the Kansas Mennonite Relief Sale are scheduled for Mar. 1 or 8. Sign-up sheets to be either hosts or guests are under the mailboxes; please register by Feb. 13.
The Remington Area Ministerial Association is sponsoring another food packaging event on Sat., Mar. 7 from 9 a.m.–1 p.m. at Remington High School, this year associated with Heaven Sent Ministries (rather than Numana), but again focused on hunger needs in Vietnam. As numerous individuals indicated interest in such events on their time/talent inventories last fall, you’re encouraged to go to the <HSMinc.org> website to register your participation (check with Pastor Ray if you don’t have internet access). In addition to warm bodies to scoop rice and beans, our combined group needs to raise $6,000 to purchase the commodities and pay for shipping (a donor is matching that amount with another $6,000); again, check with Pastor Ray if you can assist. 
Is anyone is interested in becoming an additional volunteer to spend the night at the Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter? See June Entz regarding training, dates and time.
